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Our Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 		 AUGUST 2025

We thank the Lord for the opportunity to communicate with you again, dear brothers and sisters. 
Since our last letter, the Lord has been working in and through us, showing us His grace, power, 
love, and provision. We are certain that your prayers on our behalf have been of great help.

It is our constant prayer that the Lord will allow us to take advantage of every possible event to 
share the gospel. Thus, on Mother’s Day, two people responded to the message of salvation; our 
new sisters are named Giovanna and Jenny.

Furthermore, on Father’s Day, the Lord allowed us to see the value of constant prayer. When 
we began the work in this place, one of our faithful sisters named Paty prayed for her husband’s 
salvation. Three years later, the Lord touched his heart, and her husband gave his life to Christ. 
Glory to God! Our new brother’s name is Marvin. We have several other situations like this in 
the church. Please pray that the testimony of the wives and children be a light of the Gospel to 
husbands and fathers who are not yet saved.

The Lord gave us the blessing of baptising two brothers who made the decision to take this 
step of obedience. Their names are Gerson and Ruth. God willing, we are planning to perform 
baptisms again in October. We ask for your prayers for more decisions for baptism from those 
who are already believers.

As I mentioned earlier, the economic conditions of the homes we serve are not very favorable. 
Many children, adolescents, and even adults don’t have the opportunity to celebrate their 
birthdays. With the goal of showing God’s love, we have begun a special program every three 
months at the church. We recognize those who have a birthday and give them the opportunity to 
invite their friends and family. We share snacks, cake, and small gifts with them, but, above all, 
we share the gospel with them. As a result, a teenager named Fernanda recognized Christ as 
her personal Savior. Thanks to the offerings some of you gave to purchase Bibles, we were able 
to give one to her, as well as to José, a young Venezuelan man who also accepted Christ and is 
now being discipled by Brother Jack, a church leader. 

We continue working with the teenagers, affirming their faith with the Word of God, but also 
praying that they will be future participants in the different ministries. To that end, we have begun 
offering guitar lessons. Thankfully, they have responded with great enthusiasm. I ask for your 
prayers so that the teenagers may be consistent, and we may see results for the glory of God.

Finally, I would like to thank you for your prayers for my wife’s health. The Lord is faithful to us, 
providing for every medical need and encouraging us in the face of new diagnoses. I say this 
because, in addition to her diagnosis of vertebral displacement and osteoarthritis of the knee, 
my wife has now been diagnosed with type 2 diabetes. We were not expecting to receive this 
news, but we have decided to place everything in the Lord’s hands and trust in His faithfulness.  
We thank God that my wife was able to complete the 40 daily physical therapy sessions she 
needed for her spine. Now, she only needs to go once a week. Although she feels much better, 
getting to church hasn’t been easy for her because the road is very bumpy. Furthermore, since 
we take public transportation, drivers are careless when driving, and sometimes she has to 
stand. This causes severe discomfort and makes her arrive home in pain after each service. 
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Occasionally, members of the congregation who have their own vehicle provide her with rides, 
but unfortunately, this isn’t always possible. At her last checkup, the orthopedist told us that my 
wife will always have to wear a lumbar support belt. Seeing that her spine requires constant 
care, we have begun to pray that the Lord will provide and allow us to have our own vehicle, 
which would greatly help take care of my wife’s health and allow her to attend church services 
with greater peace of mind. Furthermore, thanks to the Lord’s provision, she was able to receive 
the injection she needed for her knee osteoarthritis. We pray that she will soon be able to begin 
the 40 knee physiotherapy sessions she needs. As for her diabetes, she must follow a treatment 
of at least six months with daily medications and injections.

PRAYER REQUESTS:
1.	 The guitars we use for classes are loaned under the condition of repair, even the one 

we use for meetings is also loaned. To purchase a guitar for the church and repair the 
borrowed ones, we need approximately $250. Please pray for the Lord’s provision for 
this need.

2.	 Our church’s anniversary will be in September. Throughout the month, we want to hold 
various evangelistic and fellowship activities. To carry out these activities, we need 
$600. We encourage you to be part of this opportunity to win souls for Christ.

3.	 Please continue praying for my wife’s health, for her treatments and medical needs, for 
the Lord’s healing and strengthening of her body, and for the Lord’s provision to provide 
her with everything that will help her improve and maintain her health.

Thank you very much for your attention to this letter.  Thank you for your prayers, and thank 
you for your financial support, which greatly provides for our needs and enables us to serve the 
Lord more effectively.

In the love of Christ, 

Pastor Edwin Mamani


